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What’s happening  

at our school: 
 
Term 4 2022 

Guitar - Wednesday 

Library – Wednesday 

CIP Music - Thursday 

Gymnastics – Thursday  

Sport - Friday 

Canteen – Friday @ 11.10 
 
 

 

Candelo Kids Night Out 

Saturday 19 November 
 

School Spectacular  

Qudos Arena Homebush  

Thu-Fri 24 – 25 November 
 

Year 6 Orientation  

Tuesday 29 November 

 

Year 5 Leadership Speeches  

Tuesday 29 November 9.15am 

 

Eden Area Gym – Pambula  

Thursday 1 December 

 

Year 6 Peer Support Camp 

Bournda Hobart Beach 

Wed-Fri     7-9 December 

 

Candelo Market - P&C BBQ 

Sunday 4 December 

 

Kameruka Eclectic Markets 

Saturday 10 December 

 

Presentation Day  

Candelo Town Hall 12pm 

Tuesday 13 December 

 

Aladdin Play K-6 

Matinee Wed 14 December 

Evening Performance Wed 14 

December at 6.30pm 

 

Magic Mountain Years 3 -6 

Thursday 16 December 

 

 

Term 4 ends for students 

Friday 16 December 

 

 

 

     
      Gymnastics with 1W in the Hall                                 4BJ future doctors and nurses (UoW Bega) 

 

Dear parents/carers, 
 

A Community Kid Night Out is being organised this Saturday supported by the P&C, 

Sam Martin and friends. All families are encouraged to participate. Please book in 

for this free event (both children and parents attending) and donations are welcome  

www.candeloartssociety.org 

 

Year 4 students Zoe and Elsa have shown great initiative and have proposed a class 

challenge to promote healthy lunch boxes. Next week all children will be asked to 

bring a healthy lunch box (with food from the 5 groups) that is free of plastic 

packaging. The winning class will earn a delicious frappe. 

 

Kindergarten Transition - Please ensure that families in the area are aware of the 

Kindy transition program for enrolments for 2023.  

Mrs Whitehead and I are looking forward to the Kindergarten Interviews on Thursday 

24 November to better support a successful transition to Kindergarten for every child. 

**Thursday 24 November 2.00 - 3.00pm Kindergarten room for students and the 

Library for the Parent Meeting. 

(Kindy interviews will be held during the day & Parent meeting is at 2pm). 

 

Planning for the end of term will include finalising reports for each student, ordering 

shirts, badges and preparing leadership speeches for Year 6, 2023; Parents are asked 

to help prepare for the Year 6 Farewell and should contact me.  We are organising 

Presentation Day for Tuesday 13 December at 1pm in the Town Hall. Parents and 

community members are most welcome. 

 

A short version of the Aladdin story is being planned for the end of Year K-6 Drama, 

Matinee Wednesday 14 December from 12.00pm-1.30pm (tbc) and the Evening 

performance from 6.00pm to 7.30pm in the Town Hall. A Workshop to help finalise 

adjustments to costumes and props will be held at school on Sunday 4 December 

from 12.00pm – 2.00pm, (after the Candelo Markets). 

 

School Swimming Scheme will take place in Term 1 for students Yrs 2- 6, due to 

availability of qualified coaches this term. 
 

Best wishes to Harper as he returns to Sydney with his family this weekend to prepare 

for School Spectacular next weekend! It is a huge couple of weeks so stay well 

Harper, and know that the whole community is behind you!  

 

CANDELO PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
 

Week 6 - Term 4            Thursday 17 November 2022 
  
 

 

Attachments 

Eden Area Gymnastics 

Permission Slip 
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P&C NEWS 
P&C Volunteers for the December Markets thank you 

in advance for your support. 
 

P&C Volunteers for the P&C BBQ at the Kameruka 

Eclectic Markets 8-12, please see Kristy. 
 

P&C Volunteers for the P&C BBQ at the Kameruka 

Festival from 2pm, please see Kathryn. 
 

Are you available for the January Markets? Please 

call Kathryn 0418691148. 
 

Mango Orders will be delivered from 5 December. 

Please watch P&C Facebook page to find when the 

delivery will be made. 

 

 
 

Drama focus: During this very busy period the children 

are working towards the stage play for Aladdin. 

Senior students rehearse after school each Tuesday 

until 4.30pm. 

A costume adjustment and stage props workshop is 

being planned after the Markets on Sunday 4 

December from 12pm in the Library – bring your 

scissors, circular food containers for hats, hat elastic 

and cotton and come along to enjoy a fun time. 

 

Year 6 Peer Support Camp Week 9 Wednesday 7 Dec 

to Friday 9 Dec and will be held at Bournda. A note 

outlining the need for students to bring a tent (unless 

sharing with another student), sleeping bag and 

pillow etc is being prepared. The cost is $80 per 

student. Year 6 will receive a copy of their medical 

and dietary note to be updated and returned to 

school.  
 

Gymnastics sessions are being held in the Hall and on 

Thursday 1 December. K-2 and then 3-6 will travel by 

bus to Pambula to attend the Eden Area Gymnastic 

Centre (Sporting Schools). Notes are being prepared. 
 

Thank you to Inventi Ensemble from Melbourne who 

were part of the 4 Winds Program and visited K-2 in 

the Music Room last Monday. 

 

 

  

Canteen Friday Week 6 
San Choy Bow    $3 

Ham & Pineapple Pizza Slice  $2 

Fruit Frappe    $2 

AWARDS 1W: Nicola Whitehead  
Gordon: excellent choices to avoid distractions 

Catherine: excellent focus on her learning 

Harrison: bringing a positive attitude to learning 

Leo: working hard to complete all learning tasks 

AWARDS 3R: Chris Reeve  
Elsa: detailed paragraphs in narrative ‘Haunted’  

Antony: for playing fairly during fitness and sport  

James: working hard to complete his writing tasks 

Ally: great dance moves to prepare for Aladdin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AWARDS 4BJ: Suezanne Bourke/Sam Johnson  
Koby: working consistently to achieve his goals  

Beau: conscientious effort and focus on learning 

Emma: energetic and focussed in every lesson 

Pippa: fantastic sense of responsibility and focus  

Oliver: buoyant attitude and support of others 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AWARDS 2M: Naomi Moore/Sue Campbell 
Arthur, Gus, Eloise and Ellie: 

showing an outstanding ability to nurture a small 

herbivore, a beautiful fluffy rabbit! 
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Class 1W News - Nicola Whitehead 

Term 4 has been bringing some exciting things to 

1W - students have now renamed Thursdays, 

'Fun-days', as they have been filled with STEM 

with Mr Reeve, Gymnastics at the hall and Kindy 

Transition! 1W and 2M also thoroughly enjoyed 

watching the Inventi Ensemble when they came 

to visit last Monday and loved drawing along to 

the music. Thank you, Four Winds, for coming to 

see us and sharing your wonderful musical 

talents. The students loved hearing about all the 

different places in the world playing instruments 

has taken you.  

 

In Literacy we continue to learn our sounds and 

have nearly learned all 44 phonemes of the 

English language! In Maths we have been 

exploring 100 charts and beginning to 

investigate equal parts of a whole to understand 

halves and quarters. In Creative Arts we have 

been learning how to weave and our finished 

product prompted us to brainstorm where in the 

world we see chequered patterns, for example 

chequered flags and a chess board.  

 

Thank you for supporting your child with their 

news items, remembering their hats and 

returning their home readers.  

Have a great week!  

Mrs Whitehead  

 

 
 

 
 

Class 2M News - Naomi Moore/Sue Campbell 

This week we have been working on two 

complex vowel sounds. The first sound is "boy 

with a toy" ‘oy’ in enjoy, toy and boy and ‘oi’ in 

coin, join and soil. The second sound is "dear little 

deer" ‘ear’ in ear, hear and dear and ‘eer’ in 

cheer and steer. Students have also learnt about 

homophones, words that sound the same, but 

have different meanings, for example, dear and 

deer or here and hear.  

 

On Wednesday we had a special visitor in our 

classroom called Bilbo. Bilbo is a 7-year-old 

rabbit who enjoys spending time with anyone 

who is prepared to sit quietly and offer lots of 

pats. He approves of all the 2M students, who 

demonstrated their ability to be quiet, gentle 

and respectful. He had a lot to teach students 

about how to care for living things and keep 

them safe. Today we have been writing 

paragraphs about rabbits in response. 

 

2M students were very happy to see Ms Myhill 

return after her injury. She will be teaching maths 

in 2M on a Wednesday this term. Students will 

learn to round to the decade and improve their 

number sense and problem solving. Ms Myhill 

makes Maths lessons so much fun! 

 

     
                   Making sense of clocks with Mrs Moore 
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Class 3R News - Chris Reeve 

As part of our school performance, Aladdin, 3R 

will be in the scenes in the Marketplace. We will 

set up stalls and sell scarves, carry baskets to sell 

apples, wheel some wheelbarrows/carts with 

wares for sale. The song 3R have been learning 

to perform, is One Jump Ahead.  

  

Today, was the third session at the Candelo Hall 

with the Eden Gym. We have been so lucky to 

have the opportunity to have this experience. In 

a fortnight (1st December) the whole school will 

be travelling to Eden Gymnastics (in Pambula) 

for an onsite class.  

  

Congratulations to all the students from 3R who 

travelled by bus (and car) to Four Winds in 

Bermagui to perform the circus dance, guitar 

piece and choir singing.  

  

Students have been busy working on their 

narrative and recount writing. Next week, each 

student will present a 1-2 minute speech in front 

of their class on anything they like (some topics 

include pets, favourite sports people, athletics, 

travelling around Australia and pollution).  

  

Tomorrow, is the second last week homework is 

due (Unit 32) and next week is the final week 

homework is due (Assessment 25-32)  

  

Zoe and Elsa have devised a Healthy Eating 

Challenge for the whole school. Lunch boxes will 

be monitored daily for the 5 food groups and 

check there is no plastic. The prize for the 

winning class is a fruit frappe. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Class 4BJ News - Suezanne Bourke/Sam Johnson 

University of Wollongong Bega Campus visit 

opened the children’s eyes to the facilities that 

are right here on their doorstep. University is one 

of the pathways that children may choose to 

take after they graduate High School.  
 

Reading comprehension and spelling skill 

development through weekly practice has 

ensured each child has become more 

confident and capable.  
 

Maths Homework books are due each 

Wednesday, there are just a couple of units to 

complete. Well done children who, with a 

disciplined approach and support at home and 

school, are feeling so strong in this field. 

 

4 Winds Music program has concluded and the 

children have benefited greatly from learning 

the local Indigenous language through song, 

developing their guitar skills with Dean and 

enjoying another opportunity to perform Circus.   
 

Year 6 Peer Support Camp – we will send 

Canberra Medical note home and if there are 

any adjustments please update, sign and date 

and return the note to school. 

Year 6 Farewell is being planned for Friday when 

the children return at the Pool (4-6pm), a great 

time to share their adventures with Year 5 and 

their families. Please bring a plate to share for 

afternoon tea. 
 

Year 5 are preparing their leadership speeches 

and will present them to parents and the school 

at 9.15am Tuesday 29 November (while Year 6 

are at Bega HS transition). 

 

 
A fun and busy time at the UoW Bega Campus, thanks 

everyone. 
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